PATIENT GROUP MEETING
AT THROSTON MEDICAL CENTRE
 

WEDNESDAY 5TH JUNE 2013.
 

PRESENT: A H Practice Manager, S K Senior Receptionist, Mr M, Mrs M, Mr  J, Mrs  J, Mrs H, Mrs Ru, Mrs Rh, Mrs Ri and Mrs C.

 

APOLOGIES:  Dr S Parker.

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed. 

 

Minutes from the previous meeting:
 

Group agreed minutes were accurate

 

Feedback from previous meeting:
 

Group meeting dates given.

 

Mrs G asked about hand sanitizers being placed around the practice. Health and safety and cost implications needed to be considered regarding this request. Ann looked into legislation and infection control and a risk assessment was done.  Due to the waiting area being unsupervised, this type of substance would not be able to be placed into the waiting area as this is classed as a risk. Therefore, this will not go ahead. 

 

Surgery up dates 
 

 

Dr Pagni will retire on 28th June 2013. He has offered to occasionally work as a locum GP when required. Mrs C sends her good wishes.

 

An advert for a GP has been placed but there has been no interest so far.

Mrs Rh showed concerns that due to being short of GP’s this could be a problem with access. AH explained that locums are currently being used. 

 

Time out event
 

The next time out event will take place on Tuesday 18th June 2013 and practices will close from 12.00pm. One of the areas for discussion will be regarding reducing emergency admissions. Feedback will be given.

 

 

 

 

 

Telephones
 

The new telephone system went live at McKenzie House Surgery on 20th March 2013 and so far we have received no complaints or negative feedback. This also included a new telephone number. The group all agreed that they are happy with new number and telephone system. AH explained how this new system was advertised and that a message is currently on the old telephone number informing callers of the new telephone number. It seems that this move to a new number has been a success. 

 

Doctors First
 

The new appointment system went ahead as planned on 20th May 2013. Unfortunately, there was a set back with posting letters to inform patients of the changes and there are still between 600 and 700 letters to post out. The delays were regarding the overheating of printers and the balance on the franking machine as limited money can be added in a certain time frame. 

 

Patients have mentioned that they would have preferred their letters prior to the new system and AH informed the company that the letters should have been sent out at least 2 to 3 months prior to the system beginning.

 

Feedback sheets have been given to both clinical and non-clinical staff for feedback during the first few months.  The minor areas have already been dealt with and the more in-depth problems are put forward in a weekly meeting. 

 

Telephone calls are now done in less time as admin staff is not explaining the new system to patients as frequently now that patients are becoming more familiar with the system. 

 

GP’s have had a lot to learn with this new system as they are not used to working in this particular way. There have been some issues regarding the GP not informing patients which surgery to attend to collect prescriptions or to attend for appointments however the GP’s have been informed of this.

 

Feedback from patient group re Doctors First:

 

A group member had an issue with waiting in the outside queue recently Ann explained that notices have been placed to inform patients that queuing is not necessary. The notice at Throston was not very visible; it will be moved into view.

 

Ann explained the flexibility regarding access with all GP’s across both surgeries on a daily basis. 

 

Mrs Ru asked who this new system benefits? AH explained that the system benefits the patient; the system is made to be as flexible as possible and suit the needs of the patient. AH explained that after carrying out a patient survey and from patients comments on the appointment system we needed to look at ways to improve this system. Access was poor and targets were not being met and patients were complaining. Access is now available on the same day which was not available before now unless a patient had an emergency. 

The new system is on a six month trial period and was originally funded by the PCT. 

 

Mrs C commented that you don’t have to call at 8.30am and by calling a little later in the morning sometimes means that you receive a call back from a GP sooner. 

 

Mrs Rh asked if you miss the call back, will the GP try again. Yes, two calls are placed.

 

Mrs J asked if the GP requests to see you face to face in one month, what happens regarding booking this appointment. AH explained the GP will book that slot for you in advance if necessary. 

 

All staff are still learning and some areas are already being improved. Some patients can be seen by the Nurse Prescriber and there are still late night GP and Nurse Surgeries available. 

 

Mr J asked about medication being re-authorised. AH explained that patients need to contact the GP as usual unless this has been done automatically. 

 

The number of patients attending one life has dramatically dropped since access has improved. 

 

Patient Questionnaires
 

It was agreed that the new telephone system and appointment system was to be introduced before giving out questionnaires. AH asked if the group agreed to start the questionnaires in approximately 3 months which gives the patients chance to experience the new appointment system. This was agreed.

 

Some questions will need to be amended as they pertain to the old system particularly questions 6, 7 and 8b. The group agreed to forward a copy and make any necessary changed before forwarding them back to Ann. SAE will be sent to everyone so that they can be returned as soon as possible.

 

Commissioning
 

There are no updates at present. 

Commissioning was explained to the new group members.

 

 

Mr M and Mrs C requested to check with commissioning if they would be looking at some point of requesting services like acupuncture and podiatry to be moved to general practice. AH will ask Dr Timlin to take this to the next meeting. 

 

Mrs C asked if Hartlepool will be getting a new hospital. It has been said that there is no funding available. AH suggested that Mrs C should send something in writing for Ann’s attention so that this can be forwarded to the commissioning meeting

 

AOB
 

The practice has taken on an advertisement plan for 1 year. There will be a website and adverts will be placed in the Hartlepool mail. The practice aims to recruit more GP’s and build the practice up providing as many services as possible. 

 

 

 

Mrs Ri asked why we need to know if a patient is a carer? AH explained that we need to update the carers register and make sure that all carers are aware of all services which are available to them. 

 

 

AH thanked everyone for their attendance. The next patient group meeting will take place on 4th September 2013.

 

